

The Homegrown reporter

88

The Official Newsletter of Homegrown 4-Him 4-H Club

March 2004

Kevin McCartney, Club Reporter

We're giving money away!

We have sanctioned 15 to 20 dollars to Mrs. Maxey and Jason to buy a dry erase board and filing cabinet. (Actually they may just have to buy a dry erase board, because Mrs. Muench has offered the club a filing cabinet.) (Thanks ③.)

COMMITTEE REPORTS

FUNDRAISER

The fund raiser committee is looking at June 19th and is thinking about \$7 for one person and \$25 for a family. More info. to come as we continue to plan!

SCRAPBOOK

This committee was looking for cameras and found one for around \$80 they liked. They're not sure if they'll get it but will try to make a decision and get one soon.

ATTENTION: THE MEETING PLACE HAS MOVED!

We have now changed the meeting place from the Maxey's home to the Genoa Township Hall at the corner of Big Walnut Rd. and Old 3C Highway. The address is 5111 S. Old 3-C Hwy. This will be a permanent change for this year. (Officers and Advisors should come at 12:30 to make sure everything is set up properly). If you club members have a committee meeting then be there at 1:00, otherwise 1:30 for the regular meeting.

Now hear this, officers!

Don't forget the officer's meeting is this coming Thursday at 1:30 at the Maxey home.

Cloverbud community service

The Cloverbuds' community service project is coming to a close at the April meeting. If anyone in the club would like to donate items, it would be greatly appreciated! The more things they can take to WARM (Westerville Area Resource Ministries) the better!

Here is a list of items that are in short supply: Toilet paper; shampoo; paper towels; canned fruits; miscellaneous cream soups; beef stew; canned vegetables - carrots, beets, potatoes, kidney beans; canned meats; spaghetti sauce; rice; flour; sugar; pancake mix; cereal; cookies; crackers; Spaghettios; Ravioli; jelly; syrup.

Thanks for helping and remember to bring the stuff to the next meeting. Look for the brown paper bag by the kit

A note from the reporter's advisor!

It was brought to our attention that because the newsletter is now on the Homegrown 4-Him web site we're going to make a couple of changes. Kevin will no longer be using <u>full</u> names, addresses, phone number's, or e-mail addresses in order to protect our club members. To find out any of that information

please refer to your club roster. Thanks for understanding!

Please support Franklin County 4-H members!

We wanted to make 4-H members aware that the Franklin county commissioner is considering shutting down all Franklin county 4-H groups. It will affect our club too because Delaware clubs aren't allowed to grandfather Franklin county 4-H members into their clubs, and we have quite a few Franklin Co. members. We passed out pre-addressed envelopes addressed to the Franklin county board of commissioners last meeting and would appreciate it if you would write a letter to the board, telling them what 4-H means to you and how you have benefitied from being in 4-H. It was advised to not to say our club name or even that your from Franklin Co., simply that you're in 4-H and how you feel. you don't have an envelope the address you need to send it to is:

Franklin County Board of Commissioners 373 S. High Street, 26th Floor Columbus, OH 43215

UPCOMING EVENTS!

- 1. There is an officer's and advisor's workshop on April 22. All officer's and advisor's should attend, it will help in knowing how to do your "jobs" better. It is from 7:00 to 8:30 at the J.V.S. north. If you have any questions you can call Sheryl.
- 2. There is a nutrition and clothing clinic that would be great to attend if your project has to do with these two things. It's from 7:00 to 8:30 at J.V.S. North. You may call the extension office if you have any questions. It's (740) 833-2030.

Cloverbud corner

Thanks a lot to Mrs. Theobald for teaching in March!

We did our jumping jacks and now we're ready to collect the cans! Be sure to remember to bring them to the meeting because we will be taking them to

WARM (Westerville Area Resource Ministries) during the meeting. We will also get a tour and maybe even be able to help sort or stack or anything

else they might want us to do! Thanks to the Armbrust's for offering their van that holds 12. We will need one or two more cars/vans and a mom or two to also go along.